
CNCC Council Meeting: September 17
th

 2010 

Treasurers Report 
 

Financial Status as of 14
th

 September 2010: 

 

Current Account: £681.35 

High Interest Account: £18,672.69 

 

Major expenditure this period has been £91.64 for a new thermal binder (the old one went PFUFF part 

way through putting together an order for Inglesport). The cost includes £10.00 for next day delivery. 

CNCC continues to purchase resin (for the anchor scheme) and we are reimbursed promptly by BCA. 

Income consists of the sale of Rigging Guides and NE grants. 

 

Cave Rescue Manual: There are 16 remaining from the original 50 purchased.  

  

BCA Report: BCA recently held a postal ballot of its members in order to simplify the BCA 

Constitution. The results are expected to be announced at the October 2nd BCA Council meeting (to be 

held at the British Caving Library, Glutton Bridge, near Buxton) 

 

Glenn Jones – CNCC Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Report to CNCC Committee 17/09/10 – Casterton Fell Access Agreement  
 
 So far during 2010 - 25 clubs have been issued with permits ( up to the end of September  ) 
and this adds up to a total of 74 permits issued to date. Interestingly only one permit has 
been issued for this month and only 4 issued for this coming October,3 issued for November 
and 3 for December 
                      This indicates that NO ONE is caving on Casterton Fell or we have most clubs 
ignoring the permit system  
                     To date I have issued 5 permits for 2011 
Overall there are no problems to report at this point and there are plenty of permits 
available.  
 

Alan Speight (CNCC Meets Sec – Casterton Fell) 



                              Report to CNCC Committee 17/09/10 – Leck Fell Access Agreement 
 

So far during 2010/11 36 clubs have been issued with permits and given that only 40 clubs applied 
for permits during the whole of 2009/10, then this indicates an increase in activity. Requests for 
permits are currently being made at the rate of two or three a week, which is not unusual for the 
time of year. August was a particularly busy month with twice as many clubs issued with permits as 
had been the case for August 2009. Again September and October look to be busier this year than 
their counterparts last year. 
 
Overall there are no problems to report at this point and there is reasonable permit availability for 
the remainder of the year. 
 
 
                                  
                                                       Jim Sloane (CNCC Meets Sec – Leck Fell) 
 
 


